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Local chief executives on national group to advise Prime Minister

Sheila Bremner, Chief Executive of three PCTs in Essex and Joanna Killian, Chief Executive of Essex County Council and Brentwood Borough Council have been asked to serve on the NHS Future Forum.

The NHS Future Forum, which was announced yesterday by the Department of Health, is a group of representatives from the NHS, local authorities, voluntary sector and patients’ organisations that will oversee a national listening exercise on NHS reforms. The group will undertake a range of activities, including local events for NHS staff and public to have their say; and will report back to the Prime Minister at the end of May.

Said Sheila Bremner, Chief Executive, north Essex PCT cluster, which includes NHS Mid Essex, NHS North East Essex and NHS West Essex;

“I feel very privileged to be asked to serve on the Forum and very much look forward to providing a channel for local views. We have just completed a programme of public discussion sessions across north Essex and this is a great opportunity to ensure that local views influence national plans.

“There is enormous commitment and innovative thinking locally both within the NHS and from local people who have a very keen interest in our health service.”

Said Joanna Killian, Chief Executive of Essex County Council and Brentwood Borough Council:

“Being asked to be involved in this is very important to me. Heath and social care is something I know Essex residents feel strongly about, and it is great to be involved in anything that can help build on the work already being done to make the system work for everyone. We have great relationships with our health partners in Essex and I hope my involvement in the Forum will strengthen those further for the good of all our communities”
Ends.

For further information

Communications@midessexpct.nhs.uk
Editors’ notes

For further information on the NHS Future Forum please visit

http://healthandcare.dh.gov.uk/about-the-nhs-future-forum/   
